
Executive Summary 
 

 Given that more Canadians than ever before are living in auto-dependent suburban 

environments, sustainable suburban development has become a critical planning issue. Planners 

should identify and analyze suburban neighbourhoods that reflect more sustainable development 

and design. Garrison Crossing in Chilliwack, British Columbia, is one such neighbourhood, 

redeveloped on the former Canadian Forces Base (CFB) Chilliwack by the Canada Lands 

Company (CLC). The CLC is a self-financing Crown corporation that protects the Canadian 

public interest in terms of sustainable redevelopment and management of surplus federal land. 

The





To analyze the relative sustainability of Garrison Crossing, this report utilizes modified 



(Figure III). In addition to summarizing the analytical conclusions of this research, these 

recommendations offer guidance for more sustainable development in the suburban context. 

 

Figure III. Recommendations: Concluding recommendations of this research. 
 

Based on modified LEED-ND analysis, this research concludes that Garrison Crossing is 

more sustainable than three comparable projects in the British Columbia Lower Mainland. 

Though Garrison Crossing underperforms in certain criteria, CLC has created a suburban 

development that achieves more sustainable development and design. With more Canadians 

moving to suburban environments, the sustainability of these neighbourhoods could be 

maximized if planners in these contexts consider the lessons of Garrison Crossing. 


